June 28, 2005
Parkman Township
Zoning Commission

Members Present:
John Augustine, Renee Patry, Steve Cole, Scott Villers
Not Present:  Bill Pollard, Carlos Nieves

Also present were Lucinda Sharp-Gates.
John Augustine called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM 
The minutes of the May 24, 2005 were read.  Renee made a motion to approve minutes as read and John seconded.  All were in favor.  

The Ohio Planning Conference will meet September 28-30, 2005 at the Cleveland Convention Center.  It will be a combined meeting with the Cleveland Planning and Zoning Workshop and the State Conference, so it may be worth having someone attend.  Topics include the basics of zoning, transportation, among other things.  www.ohioplanning.org is their website, and it provides more information.  The planning and zoning workshop is just on September 30th, the other two days will be the state planning conference.  John will try to attend, and Scott may be interested in going as well.

John drafted up a proposal for backlots, incorporating items that other Geauga townships are using.  He suggests putting this, if we decide to incorporate it, in Section 402.5, Minimum Lot Width, where backlots are eliminated.  He has copies from other communities with him, if anyone would like to see them.  He incorporated the 900’ limit for fire safety reasons.  It is well within what the fire department can handle.  Renee questioned why the drive should be straight.  John would like everyone to look this over, and we can discuss it next meeting. 
John consulted with Scott Hildenbrand, fire chief of Hambden, regarding the pond information in Section 402.14.  Hambden put in 10 lots and they did not have a square foot requirement.  He felt the 15,000 square feet that we have proposed is acceptable.  John asked if the number should be changed, and Scott noted that most subdivisions will put in at least 10 homes.  It was suggested we change the number to 10.  Mr. Hildenbrand noted that nothing in the model says how large the pond should be.  In Hambden, ponds must contain 125,000 gallons of water.  We might want to consider including something in our regulation, so someone doesn’t put in a “mud puddle”.  Hambden also notes that the dry hydrant must be within 10’ of the roadway.  Our regulations state with the approval of the fire chief.  The committee feels that adequately covers us.  
Lucinda questioned what will happen if the soil is not conducive to building a pond.  According to John, Mr. Dietrich has said in most instances soil can be remedied to build a pond.  Lucinda has concerns with the cost we will be asking developers to incur when putting in a development.  
John brought up Renee’s concern last meeting regarding pools in Section 2J of 402.2, regarding removal of the statement of section 2.  After thinking about it, John believes we should leave this in.  
Last meeting we talked about changing the industrial area at the same time we change the home occupation proposal.  John drafted up a proposal for the committee to look at.  It includes clarification requested by John Hasman, Zoning Inspector, regarding how square footage should be calculated.  John proposed that we work to initiate the change next month to insert his proposal of 402.3 (b) and also initiate the industrial lot change.
The proposed lighting resolution was returned from Dave Dietrich.  It was distributed to the committee for review.  Renee questioned if we are being too restrictive and whether we should be more general to start.  John feels that if there is disagreement, the general public can bring it up and we can make modifications at that time.  Lucinda suggests including information that states existing lighting would be grandfathered, and this regulation change would affect only new lighting. Lucinda asked about complaints.  There have been comments made, but not formally.  Scott noted that this is an up and coming issue in many areas he works in.  John asked the committee’s opinion of scratching A 4, and Renee agrees with it.  John will contact Mr. Dietrich to find out why he did that.  Regarding section L, Mr. Dietrich scratched out most of this section.  Scott questioned what is temporary, as it is not defined.  Scott asked where the model information came from, and the 2,500 lumens came from Chesterland.  John feels that the model was kept simple; the proposal he put together is more thorough, more proactive and provides more guidelines.  The committee does not object to our proposal.  Scott commented that there is a lot to it, and it may be intimidating to people.  John asked that we provide a copy of the proposed lighting to John Hasman for his review and input.  John will also discuss this with Mr. Dietrich to find out more information about some of his suggested changes.  Lucinda asked about Scott rewriting into more easy to read language, and Scott noted that it’s not quite that easy to do.
The committee moved on to discussion 403.0 C.  Commercial District.  John suggested that we look through the yellow pages to see other business ideas that may need to be expanded.

Renee made a motion to adjourn at 8:59 PM.   Scott seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 26, 2005.
Respectfully Submitted,

Connie M. Hasman

Parkman Township Zoning Commission Secretary
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